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 What When 

School Photos Thursday 20th February (mid morning) 

Parent/Teacher/Student meetings Thursday 27th Feb (8.30am-3pm) 

Labour Day long weekend Monday 10th March 

NAPLAN begins (Gr 3 and 5) Wednesday 12th March 

“Every Day Counts” 
If your child is absent from school we must have a note, phone call or you can 

also enter the reason directly onto COMPASS to explain the  
absence. This is required by the Department for our records. 

 
 

                     
    Assembly  tomorrow will be run by the Grade 5/6 class at 2.45pm   

Contact School Council: rceps.schoolcouncil@gmail.com 

Bus Notes 
Students planning on travelling by bus to and from school must complete the       
appropriate form. The forms were sent home today with students but are also      
available from the office. These must be returned ASAP in order for your child to 
travel by bus. These forms must be       
completed every year, even if your child 
travelled by bus last year and you         
completed a note last year. 
If your child has not brought a note home 
or it has been misplaced, please ensure 
one has been collected from the office  
immediately. A time will come that unless 
the form has been completed and  
returned to school, your child will not be 
permitted on the bus.   

Parent/Teacher/Student Interviews 
This year we will be conducting Parent/Teacher/Student Interviews on Thursday 
27th February. These interviews are designed for parents to meet with teachers and 
students for 15 minutes to discuss anything school related involving your child that 
you might wish to discuss. 
These meetings are very important for both teachers, parents and students. 
A timetable has been set up in COMPASS for you to choose a time that best suits. 
The deadline for you to select an appropriate time is 
Tuesday 25th February. If you have not selected a 
time by this date then one will be allocated to you. 
If you are having problems accessing COMPASS, 
please contact the office and we can allocate an    
interview time for you. 
 
Booking sheet is now live on COMPASS. Get in early 

to get the times you need!! 
 

Students do not attend school that day 
except for their meeting time. 
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Birthdays:  Jake Nystrom, Rory Schipp, Thomas Seipolt, William Cotter. 

2025 Preps Presented To The School Community 
This Friday at assembly, the 2025 Prep students will be individually presented 
to the school community. They will each receive a special Prep bag.  
We invite parents and family of our Prep students to come along and join the 
assembly to support the students.  
Assembly starts at 2.45pm. 
 

Book Club 
Book Club brochures were distributed to students this week. The due date is Thursday 13

th
 February. 

Orders can be left at the Office or alternatively completed online using the instructions on the      
brochures.  Scholastic offer incentives to students if the order is completed online.  Red Cliffs East 
benefit from all orders and we receive a percentage of sales.  We then choose popular books for the 
library that students love to read. 

CSEF—Camps, Sports And Excursion Fund 
The Camps, Sports and Excursions fund is available to anyone with a 
valid Health Care Card or are a temporary foster parent. The fund 
will enable the school to hold money for you at the school. You can 
then use this  money for excursions, camps etc. All you need to do is 
let us know that you want us to use it. 
If you applied for CSEF last year, you do not need to reapply.  
You may need to reapply if your circumstances have changed since 
last year. 
If you have a Health Care Card, please collect an  application form 
from the office.  

Resilience Project 
This week the students will begin their weekly resilience project  
classes. The staff are really excited to start rolling out the learning. 
Lots of information will follow as we engage our   community in this 
thinking and social/personal growth.  
Have a think about this and chat with your family about what went 
well for you today. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

School Photos 
Our annual school photos have been scheduled for Thursday 20th February. All ordering is done 
online directly with ‘Leading Image’. The process to order photos is below.  
All students must be at school by 9am on the 20th Feb as the photos are starting as soon as students 
are in class.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Out of School Hours Care 
This week at After School Care we have provided the children with lots of different art and craft  
activities inside as the hot weather prevented us from outside play. 
Children have engaged in pretend play with the costumes, barbie play, different wooden craft  
activities, board games, baking, technology time, blanket fort building as well as a treasure hunt. 
Next week’s weather forecast looks to be a lot friendlier, and we are hopeful to be able to play more 
outside. Next Tuesday (18/2) we will provide the children with a water play activity outside. If your 
child is booked in, please ensure they have a change of clothes and a towel with you. Reminder text 
will go out the night before. 
We are also running a day program on the Parent/ teacher meeting day (27

th
 of February). You can 

book your child in with the After-school care program and pick them up for their meeting and return 
them to the program afterwards. 
The program on that day will run from 8.30am – 3.15pm. The cost for this day will be $50 which is 
subsidised by CCS. Out of pocket expense for this day can be as little as $7.25 per child. 



 
 
 
 

                                                                         
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bakery price 
list 

2025 lunch 
orders 


